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	AGRICULTURAL TRADING SYSTEM FEEDBACK

The JSE Securities Exchange has been investigating the problems being experienced in the Agricultural Products Division market with regard to the ATS system integrity and performance issues.  The JSE fully appreciates the concern expressed by members relating to the system problems and the negative impact such difficulties create in dealing with the market, especially in volatile conditions. It was therefore necessary to perform thorough analysis of the problems to ensure the correct solutions are identified and implemented.
To date the JSE has conducted extensive internal testing as well as two market facing community tests.  The primary objectives for the community tests were to simulate a normal production environment, proving the integrity enhancements and generating the multiple user connections to the market required to test and prove system performance.  The JSE would like to thank the membership for their participation and assistance thus far and is happy to report that these tests have been fundamental to assisting the JSE in identifying the required resolution actions.

To assist with the investigations the JSE procured the services of various senior technical and solution experts and to perform effective systems monitoring during the community tests.  A new version of the JSE Derivatives ATS trading front-end was successfully implemented during September 2004, which includes various business integrity and technical enhancements. 

The community tests confirmed that the capacity of the existing Agricultural Products Market hardware devices has been fully exhausted.  The JSE therefore needs to procure new hardware, operating system software and user licenses in order to resolve the remaining market performance problems.  We have initiated this project to replace the required hardware and software and will be advising users of the detailed plans and timelines as soon as these have been confirmed. Certain business integrity enhancements which form part of the trading engine require the upgraded hardware to be in place and will therefore be implemented as part of this project.

Thank you for your continued support. Your cooperation in ensuring that we can improve our service to members is appreciated.
29 September 2004
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